# Leadership Team Report: Board Meeting April 10, 2018

### 1. Staffing

The office is currently attempting to get all the contracts completed for the board to sign so they can be handed out to the teachers. There are many different possibilities and issues that have arisen with respect to how the teachers' contracts are written. Issues with seniority, program needs, and percentages all need to be considered. Many different options will be presented to the board this evening because each of the options has had an effect on the budget. There is not enough paper to explain all the different scenarios that have arisen in the past number of days.

The teacher assistant position in the JK/SK class will need to be posted.

### 2. Ethan Breukelman

A meeting was held with all the different people that are involved in working with Ethan here at the school and outside of the school. We need to develop a plan for what Ethan's day might look like in the upcoming school year. There was a request made for more support for Lorrie during the day from the resource teacher. School policy states that resource is available 3 times a week for 30 minute sessions.

# 3. Ministry of Education

The Ministry of Education came to inspect our high school program and the school passed the inspection. We will be able to grant the credits for our high school classes. We are on a 2 year cycle for the in-school inspection.

#### 4. Skate-a-thon

A little bit of good news is how we need to finish this, although it may not be such good news for me. The skate-a-thon has just passed the budgeted amount.